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MISSION STATEMENT 

Our mission is to en-

sure that students 

will find their purpose 

and become success-

ful, lifelong learners 

and positive contribu-

tors in a changing 

world. 
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Superintendent’s News 
As we head into the new year, we look for things to be better than in years past.  

The state legislature could make public education better in Kansas by providing some 

certainty around school funding and ending this seemingly endless cycle of litigation.  
Last year, legislators adopted a new school finance law with bipartisan support.  

This law increased funding for this year and built in planned increases for the next four 

years.  The new plan was a good effort.  However, the Supreme Court ruled that the 
law failed to consider the effects of inflation over the coming years.  Much of the 

planned increases would be negated by rising costs. 
The State Board of Education has recommended a path to address this Su-

preme Court ruling.  The Board recommends adding about $90 million each year over 
the next four years to address the inflation concern.  This would be done by increasing 

base aid to allow local school boards to determine how best to use the funds to meet 
student needs.  The state’s budget is in much better shape now making this plan feasi-

ble without any tax increase.  State revenues have exceeded projections by over $400 
million between April and October. 

Some legislators have already suggested scrapping this new law and 

starting from ground zero with a new formula.  To completely 
scratch all of the bipartisan work done would fly in the face of rea-

son and would also likely create further legal issues.  My hope is 
that the legislature and governor will find a way to bring some clo-

sure to this legal battle. 
We have been working on selecting a new student information 

system for the next school year.  This system does a lot for us to 
manage student information including grades, transcripts, schedules, and 

demographic information.  It also does a lot of behind the scenes work including state 

compliance reporting and food service management. 
The most noticeable change that parents will see is with the online portal to 

access student grades and other information.  The new system will have a much better 
automated messaging system than what we currently have in place.  It will also support 

an online registration process to make it easier for families at enrollment time. 
As of the close of the 2nd semester, student enrollment is up by 15 since the 

count day in September.  Growth is a good sign for our district.  Since funding is based 
largely on enrollment, if this trend continues, it will have a positive effect on the school 

budget as well.  

On behalf of the USD 350 family, I wish you all a very prosperous 2019.  As al-
ways, if you’d like to visit about any of these topics or have other questions or concerns, 

I can be reached at 620-549-3564 or meyerj@usd350.com.  I am proud to be a Tiger and 
proud to serve USD 350 with Purpose, Passion, and Pride. 

-Josh Meyer – USD 30 Superintendent 
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